
 SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION 
 
* HYMN “For All the Saints”……………………………..……….No. 711 
 
* BENEDICTION 
 
* EXTROIT  “The Spirit Sends Us Forth to Serve” 
 
* POSTLUDE  “Trumpet Processional”            Roy Brunner 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

November 5, 2017 
 

GLOSSBRENNER 
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

713 Church Street 

 Mount Joy, Pennsylvania  17552 
 

The Rev. Timothy Carl Anderman, Pastor 
Home Phone:  717-492-4258 

 
Matthew Davis, Children & Youth Director 

Cell Phone:  717-917-5342 
 
 
 

 

CALENDAR FOR THE WEEK   (11-5-17 to 11-12-17) 

Today:     9:00 am Pastor’s Prayer Partners 

  9:30 am Worship Service  
 10:45 am Sunday School 
 11:30 am Sunbeams practice 
  6:30 pm Youth 
Monday:           6:30 pm Stewardship Committee meeting 
  7:00 pm Cub Scout Den meetings 
Tuesday:          7:00 pm Cub Scout Committee meeting 
Wednesday:  6:30 pm Youth “Going Deeper” Bible study 
  6:30 pm Bible study 
  7:15  pm Carroll Bells rehearsal 
  8:00 pm Chancel Choir rehearsal 
        (approx.)  8:30 pm Cantata Choir rehearsal 
Thursday  5:30 pm Christian Ed. meeting 
  7:00 pm Staff-Parish Relations Committee meeting 
Next Sunday:  9:30 am Worship Service – Food Bank Sunday 
                         Consecration of Time & Talent - Recognition of Veterans 
    Recognition of Veterans 
 
     
     
          
 
          
      
            
       

CHURCH WORSHIP SERVANTS 
ORGANIST:  Loine Bert 
CHOIR DIRECTOR:  Martin Hinkley 
SOUND AND LIGHT:  Carry McClellan, Ken Ober 
MEDIA TECHNICIANS:  Mark Myers, Andy Ober, Ken Ober 
MONEY COUNTERS:  Janice Gantz, Mindi Marks, Jackie Roberts, Dave 
Whitcraft 
GREETERS:  Joe Davis, Molly Hart, Jackie Peifer 
ACOLYTES:  Brooke & Paige Horst 
NURSERY:  Teaa Alleman, Stacey Ardini 
CAPTAIN OF THE USHERS:  Richard Ryder (717-653-8603) 
USHERS:  Aaron Binkley, Kathy Binkley, Vaughn Nissley, Bonnie Ober, 
Chad Ober, Carol Rorabaugh, Jim Schompert, Terrie Van Zandt,  
Dave Whitcraft, Angi Wolgemuth, Sharon Wolgemuth 

ATTENDANCE AND CONTRIBUTION INFORMATION 
Attendance October 29, 2017             Worship Service:     119 
                                                Sunday School:       63     
 
Amount received October 29, 2017-------------------------------------$5,900.00 
Total amount received as of October 29, 2017-------------------$227,335.71 

 

 
 



Even as our sin pulls us from God, he claims us as saints and 
draws us back to himself again and again. Welcome home, saints! 
Remember with gratitude all who have been faithful to God 
throughout the centuries. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
Be thoughtful, honor God and welcome one another. Before the service, speak to 
God; During the service, let God speak to you; After the service, speak with all. 

 

(*Congregation standing, if able.) 
 
 
 PRELUDE    “For All the Saints”             Caudill/Hamlin 
 
 GREETINGS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 
 INTROIT – Carroll Bells “Holy, Holy, Holy” 
 
* CALL TO WORSHIP 
 (Based on a Statement of Faith of the United Church of Canada) 
  Leader:  We are not alone; we live in God’s world. 
  People:  We believe in God: who has created, and is 
   creating! 
  Leader:  Who has come in Jesus, the Word made flesh; 
  People:  Who works in us and others by the Spirit; we 
   trust in God! 
  Leader:  We are called to be the Church, to love and serve 
   others. 
  People:  In life, in death, in life beyond death, God is 
   with us! We are not alone! 
 
* HYMN   “O God, Our Help in Ages Past”…………………..No. 117 
 

* PRAYER (Unison): 
 (Based on Psalm 124:8, Romans 8:11, & 9th century prayer) 
  O Lord, our generous God, in the midst of life, we are 
  also in death; it is only from you that we can receive 
  the help we need. It is you, O God, who loves us, you 
  who raised Christ from the dead. Give life to our 
  mortal bodies also, through the Spirit that dwells in 
  us. May we behold, and trust in the mysteries of 
  creation that you have established, and to the Gospel 
  that you have entrusted into our hearts. Live in us, 
  inspire our sharing in all of its forms, and may we live 
  in your victory, always. In Jesus’ name we pray. Amen. 
 
 ANTHEM   “You Are Mine”               Haas/arr. Hayes 
 
 CHILDREN’S MESSAGE 
 
 JOYS & CONCERNS  
 PASTORAL PRAYER - LORD’S PRAYER (unison) 
 
 PRESENTATION OF GIFTS, TITHES & LOVE OFFERING 
 
 OFFERTORY  “I Will Arise and Go To Jesus”       Mark Hayes 
 
* DOXOLOGY…….………………………………………….…….……...No. 95 
 
* HYMN   “Swing Low, Sweet Chariot”………………………..No. 703 
 
 SCRIPTURE                              Matthew 23:1-12 & John 12:24-26 
  
 MESSAGE                                     “Giving It All Away, Like Christ” 
 
 REMEMBERING OUR LOVED ONES 
  Orpha I. Gish – January 29, 1922 to December 4, 2016 
  Paul E. Geiman – November 5, 1943 to January 24, 2017 
  Samuel H. Nissley – February 1, 1926 to February 18, 2017 
  Carol Ann Borry – December 14, 1925 to March 13, 2017 
  Ellen Jean Musselman – February 1, 1929 to May 30, 2017 
  Richard D. “Dick” Sheetz – July 1, 1936 to September 24, 2017 
  Frederick Wilson Lahr – October 15, 1940 to September 26, 2017 
  June B. Johnson Farmer – July 27, 1923 to October 9, 2017 
(When each name is read, members of the congregation, who wish to do 
so, may stand in remembrance of that person. The chimes will toll in 
honor of those who entered the church triumphant during the last year.)   
 

GLOSSBRENNER 
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

713 Church Street 
Mount Joy, Pennsylvania  17552 

The Rev. Timothy Carl Anderman, Pastor 
Matthew Davis, Children & Youth Director 

Ken Miller, Liturgist  
 
 

 
NOVEMBER 5, 2017 - 9:30 A.M. 

ALL SAINTS SUNDAY 
SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION 

 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 ANNOUNCEMENTS – 11/5/17 
REGISTRATION:  All who are present please take a moment and 
sign the attendance registration pad located at the end of the pew 
closest to the center aisle. 
PRAYER REQUESTS:  If you have any prayer requests, please fill 
out the “Prayer Request” sheets placed in the registration pad 
folders and place it in the “Prayer Request” box on the table in the 
narthex or give to Pastor Tim. Extra sheets are available beside the 
box. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

HOLY COMMUNION 
Today as we observe All Saints Sunday, we also celebrate the 
sacrament of Holy Communion. A Love Offering will be 
collected during the regular offering. (Love Offering envelopes 
are in the holders on the back of the pews.) The money 
collected for this offering will be used, at the discretion of the 
pastor, to ease the burden of a member of our church 
community who is in need of our love.  
 

HOLY COMMUNION 
Next Sunday as we observe All Saints Day, we also celebrate 
the sacrament of Holy Communion.  A Love Offering will be 
collected during the regular offering. (Love Offering envelopes 
are in the holders on the back of the pews.) The money 
collected for this offering will be used, at the discretion of the 
pastor, to ease the burden of a member of our church 
community who is in need of our love.  
 

ALL SAINTS SUNDAY 
Next Sunday, November 6, we will celebrate the fellowship of 
Saints, in heaven and on earth, remembering and giving 
thanks to God for the lives of those from the Glossbrenner 
church family, and especially those who have died in the Lord 
during the past year. We celebrate God’s promises, witnessing 
to the resurrection of life. So please join us and let celebrate 
the promise of eternal life together. 
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HOLY COMMUNION 
Next Sunday as we observe All Saints Day, we also celebrate 
the sacrament of Holy Communion. A Love Offering will be 
collected during the regular offering. (Love Offering envelopes 
are in the holders on the back of the pews.) The money 
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ALL SAINTS SUNDAY 
Today we celebrate the fellowship of Saints, in heaven and on 
earth, remembering and giving thanks to God for the lives of 
those from the Glossbrenner church family, and especially 
those who have died in the Lord during the past year. We 
celebrate God’s promises, witnessing to the resurrection of life. 
Let us celebrate the promise of eternal life together. The 
chrysanthemum plants have been placed in remembrance of 
Carol Borry, June Farmer, Paul Geiman, Orpha Gish, Fred 
Lahr, Ellen Musselman, Sam Nissley and Dick Sheetz. The 
families of these loved ones are invited to take a plant with 
them at the conclusion of this morning’s worship service. 
 
 

SEEKING NATIVITY DISPLAYS! 
Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church (1290 River Road, 
Marietta, PA) will be participating in the annual Marietta 
Candlelight Tour of Homes on Sunday, December 3rd as the 
featured church. Zion would like to bring a unique feature to 
the 2017 tour and would like to host a Grand Collection of 
Nativities comprised of nativity sets or crèches of all shapes, 
sizes, materials or origins. If you would like to loan your 
display(s) for this event, contact Jason Spickler via email at 
jason.spickler@gmail.com or by phone at 717-203-4177. Or 
sign up online on SignUpGenius that can be accessed at 
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f49afac2ca57
-nativity. Displays will need to be brought to the church on 
Saturday, December 2 anytime between 9:00 a.m. and noon 
and set up. There will be a 9:30 a.m. worship service on 
Sunday (December 3) morning that will include a Blessing of 
the Nativities and the church will be open for the tour from 
11:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. As a thank you for your participation, 
you are invited to have a complimentary lunch on the 3rd 
during the tour. Displays can be removed after 5:00 p.m. on 
that day. Any questions, see Jackie Roberts. 
 
 
 

PARISH RESOURCE CENTER 
Workshops – Neighboring Well - Monday, November 6 - 7:00 – 8:30 pm 
Jesus taught us to love our neighbors as ourselves, but how should we do 
this in our current culture? Join us for a panel discussion with leaders who 
are helping churches think about loving their neighbors, but even more, 
are committed to doing it themselves on a daily basis.   
Roundtables – Christmas: It’s the Most Busiest Time of the Year 
Monday, November 13 - 10:00 – 11:30 am 
Before the holidays, gather with other church staff members for hot 
chocolate and cookies and learn ways to personally pursue a more 
sustainable rhythm through the season. This roundtable is ideal for all 
part-time or full-time church staff members. Consider attending as a whole 
church staff in order to create healthy rhythms personally and in the office. 
For more information and to register, call 717-299-1113 or visit 
www.parishresourcecenter.org 

 
 
 

GLOSSBRENNER MISSION STATEMENT 
GROW  PRAISE  SERVE 
Grow in Our Christian Faith 
Praise God through Worship 

Glorify God’s Name by Serving Others 
 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
NOVEMBER TRUSTEE: If you notice something that 
should be taken care of by the trustees in November, please 
contact Todd Dickinson at 717-653-4087.   
 
 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f49afac2ca57-nativity
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f49afac2ca57-nativity
http://www.parishresourcecenter.org/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ADVENT DEVOTIONAL BOOKLET 
We will be printing an Advent Devotional Booklet again for 
the Advent season. We are asking members of the congre- 
gation to write a devotion. The three themes you may choose 
to write your devotion on are: “How has God been Faithful in 
your life?”, “God’s Promise”, or “Faithfulness”. The format 
suggested is: Scripture, Title, Story/Testimony, Prayer, 
Thought for the Day (optional). The deadline to return your 
devotion is November 12. Email to Linda Gockley at: 
llgockley@embarqmail.com, place in her mailbox or drop off 
in the church office. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
  
 
 
 

DATES AHEAD 
November 12: Consecration of Time & Talent/Recognition of 
Veterans during 9:30 a.m. worship service; Movie The Harvest will 
be shown during the Sunday school hour; luncheon following 
Sunday school. 
November 19:  Consecration of Financial Giving – 9:30 a.m. 
November 26:  Hanging of the Greens – 9:30 a.m. 
December 3: First Sunday in Advent/Family Advent Night – 4:00 to 
7:00 p.m. Covered Dish Supper and Craft Making 

 
 

COUNTRY FAIR & MARKET 
Thank you to everyone who helped in any way – big or small – 
to make our annual Country Fair & Market a success. We are 
very grateful to those who donated baked goods, items for the 
Kid’s Korner, food items, craft items, time to make crafts, time 
to work at the event, etc. We also appreciate very much those 
who may not have donated, but came to purchase a meal, craft 
item, baked goods, or items at the yard sale. Thank you! 
       

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VETERANS DAY 
Next Sunday, November 12, we will recognize the (living) 
veterans of the armed forces.  If your name was not on the list 
last year, please see or call Jackie (717-413-5787). Thank you! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TARGET YOUR DISCOUNT CARDS 
The REACH mission group is selling the Target Your Discount 
Cards for the new year for the Mount Joy/Elizabethtown area. 
They are $20 and includes a key tab (for no additional cost) 
that can be used in any area.  See Mike or Pam Doughton or 
Carol Rorabaugh (Carol also sells the Grocery Gift Cards in 
Room #5).  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOOD BANK SUNDAY 
Just a reminder that next Sunday is Food Bank Sunday. Please 
place your non-perishable food donations in the cart in the 
narthex.  Thank you for your continued support. 
 

MUSIC REHEARSALS/CHRISTMAS CANTATA 
The Chancel Choir will be performing “Sing Joy to All the 
World” on Sunday evening, December 17.  We invite and 
welcome all singers interested in participating to join us on 
Wednesday evenings at approximately 8:30 p.m. in the choir 
room.        
 
 
 
 

CONSECRATION OF TIME & TALENT 
All of us are “Called to grow as ministers in our Christian faith 
and glorify God by serving others.” As members we are all 
called to present as an offering: our PRAYERS, our GIFTS, our 
PRESENCE, and our SERVICE. Everyone is called to witness 
with their gifts in ministry. Where is God calling you to serve 
Jesus Christ in 2018? Copies of the Time & Talent form were 
enclosed with the November Herald. Extra copies are available 
on the mailbox counter if you did not receive one or have 
misplaced it. If you have a gift or calling that is not listed on the 
form, PLEASE write it on the form. Next Sunday, November 12, 
we will collect the forms during the Consecration of Time & 
Talent dedication during the worship service.  
 

BIRTHDAY CARD SHOWER 
Next Sunday, November 12th, is Edith Stoner’s 90th birthday. 
Her family has asked to “spread the word” and help celebrate 
the occasion with a card shower. Edith’s address is: 

Mrs. Edith Stoner 
  Longwood Manor – Room 206 
  2760 Maytown Road 
  Marietta, PA  17547 

(Phone:  717-490-4106) 
 

mailto:llgockley@embarqmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

RECURRING ANNOUNCEMENTS 

(FOR GUESTS & NEWCOMERS-REMINDERS FOR THE REST OF US!) 
PASTOR’S PRAYER PARTNERS gather in the chapel on Sunday 
mornings at 9:00 a.m. to pray for the church as it worships and to pray for 
the pastor and the work of the ministry on a regular basis.  
GROCERY CARDS:  The Koinonia Class would like to thank all those who 
faithfully buy grocery cards. If you buy groceries, you too can partic-ipate in 
this fundraiser that helps various organizations throughout Mount Joy as 
well as our church. Thank you very much for your continued support. Stop by 
Room #5 before the service each Sunday to purchase your cards. 
NEW LIFE FOR GIRLS:  At the present time we are not accepting any USED 
CLOTHING, FURNITURE, BOOKS, HOUSEHOLD ITEMS, etc. for New Life for 
Girls.  We will continue to collect personal items such as deodorants, Kleenex, 
toilet paper, toothpaste, etc.  Thank you! Nancy Hopple  
PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY:  Anyone who likes to knit or crochet (or 
would like to learn) is invited to be a part of our ministry team.  Please 
contact Kathy Binkley with any questions - 653-2791. 
CHILDREN’S PLAYGROUP:  A reminder…and for our guests…the 
Children’s Playgroup is for children 3 years old up to and including 
Kindergarten. They are dismissed after the Children’s Message. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

“Refrigerator Reminders” (week of 11-5-2017) 
(Put this on some prominent place so you can remember these church 
family members during the week!)  If you have a name to add to the prayer 
list, please call the church office at 653-5683.  

LET US REMEMBER WITH PRAYERS AND CARDS: 
IN THE HOSPITAL:   
RECUPERATING/IN REHAB/UNDERGOING TREATMENT: 

 Our Homebound Members Helen King 

 Joyce Baker Ken Miller  

 Mary Bookwalter Mindy Neideigh 

 Bob Buckwalter Missy & Joe Poole 

 Bob Eichler Terri Reese 

 Harry Farmer (Swarr Run, Rm 406)  Don Showalter 

 Mary Filler  Jean Witman  
HOMEBOUND PERSON OF THE WEEK: Edith Stoner is the 
homebound member of Glossbrenner featured this week. Next 
Sunday, November 12th is Edith’s 90th birthday. Take a moment to 
drop a note or card in the mail to let Edith know we are thinking about 
her and to wish her Happy Birthday!  

Mrs. Edith Stoner 
  Longwood Manor – Room 206 
  2760 Maytown Road 
  Marietta, PA  17547 
  (Phone:  717-490-4106)     
 

The Rev. Timothy Carl Anderman, Pastor 
Home Phone: 717-492-4258 

Pastor Tim’s Email:  tcadisciple@earthlink.net  
 

Matthew Davis, Children & Youth Director 
Cell Phone: 717-917-5342 

Email: matthewd@gumcmj.net  
Church Office Hours: Tuesday through Friday – 9 AM to 1 PM 

Church Office – 717-653-5683 
EMAIL: jackier@gumcmj.net 

WEB SITE:  www.gumcmj.net 
Fax Number:  717-928-6913   

 
TO ACTIVATE GLOSSBRENNER’S PRAYER CHAIN  

Please call Betty Robinson at: 717-366-4549 

Greeting Card Ministry:  Betty Robinson – 717-366-4549 

Prayer Shawl Ministry:  Kathy Binkley – 717-653-2791 

 
  
 
 

WINTERFEST 
Stuffed (new or gently used) animals of any size are needed 
for Winterfest (Saturday, December 2). We will collect the 
stuffed animals until November 19. If you have any questions, 
please contact Lisa Alleman Miller at 717-381-7779. 
 

HERSHEY PARK/GIANT CENTER “WORK” 
If you find yourself limited in what you can contribute to the church in your 
offering, consider working at a Hershey Event. The hourly wages or 
proceeds are given as a charitable contribution to our church, which will be 
deposited into the ELEVATOR FUND. Vouchers for Hershey Park are also 
given as an incentive to the workers who help.  See or call Marsha Gallo 
(717-426-2347) for event schedule and to sign up.         
       
       

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE UPPER ROOM for November and December 2017 
is available in the narthex. Cost is $.75. 
 

mailto:tcadisciple@earthlink.net
mailto:jackier@gumcmj.net
http://www.gumcmj.net/

